

LEIGH & BRANSFORD PARISH COUNCIL

PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES

Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 27 June 2017, 7.00pm at Leigh & Bransford Memorial Hall

Present: Stephen Seymour (chair), Peter Hawkins, Dave Fereday, Peter King, Brian Porter, Richard Nash  
Graham Jones, Anne Jones

One resident

1.
Apologies.  Martin Gloster, John Sharp



2.
Changes to:
a) Register of Interests:





None




b) Register of Interests and Gifts and Hospitality:

None
Meeting closed for open forum
Mr Ralph noted long traffic queues down Stocks Lane and asked when the new school carpark will be made available. The matter was discussed and it was suggested that the carpark is open but not being used. The clerk to write to the headteacher requesting parents dropping off children be encouraged to use the carpark. 
There was discussion of parish council contact with Leigh & Bransford Badgers regarding their plans for a new ground. The chairman read out his response to Mr Medakovic explaining that the parish council would not be able to comment until it had received a planning application. 
3.
Matters arising from previous planning minutes:




None
4.
Applications discussed:   

	L&B

Ref No
	MHDC

Ref No.
	Proposal Details
	Location
	PC Recommendation
	Summary of reasoning

	17/3
	17/00631/FUL
	Demolition of existing dwelling and outbuildings and erection of a replacement dwelling with detached garage (amended siting of replacement dwelling with attached garage approved under planning reference 14/00465/FUL)
	Dinglewood
Ashfields

Leigh Sinton

Malvern

WR13 5DH
	Approval
	No objection


5. 
Planning decisions received from MHDC

15/00878/FUL

Development of 21 dwellings
Bank House 


Approval
A letter from WCC Highways had stated that the parish council could decide whether or not footway 
lighting should be provided within the new development, but that the parish council would 
become responsible for ongoing energy and maintenance costs if it were. It was decided that the clerk 
should write back confirming that street lighting is not required, also reiterating the parish council’s 
ongoing concern regarding the adequacy of parking provision on the site – the development has 70 
bedrooms but only provides parking for 45 cars.

For information – PC not consulted


17/00805/AGR  
Agricultural storage building
Ashfields


Approval
17/00856/AGR

Equipment store

Land adj Elfreda, Hopton Lane
Approval
6. 
Neighbourhood Development Plan – Consideration of first draft 

There were no revisions to the first draft suggested and Mr King confirmed that the next step is to 
produce a final first draft and put this forward for formal public consultation. He also suggested 
producing an executive summary for circulation and publishing the complete document on the website. 
Suggestions are still required for green spaces and views that should be protected and for an image for 
the front cover.
7.
Public consultation – proposed development of housing & community facilities off the A4103, Leigh 
Sinton

The consultation event held on 8 June and online questionnaire were discussed, noting in particular the 
plans for a new ground for Leigh & Bransford Badgers. Concern was raised that the consultation had 
not been widely publicised.

8.
Letter re proposed second phase of Kiln Lane development off Leigh Sinton Road


A letter from Fisher German planning consultants was read out, informing the parish council that 
discussions are currently taking place between the landowner and a promoter regarding a new 
scheme for the second phase of the Kiln Lane development on the site originally put forward by Cala. 
This second phase would include provision of playing fields and community facilities.

Development in Leigh Sinton was discussed and it was agreed that there could be no consideration of 
either of the aforementioned schemes until formal planning applications are received.

9.
Proposed changes to Fire Service crewing arrangements at Malvern Fire Station


The proposed changes to the fire service provision across Hereford and Worcester Fire and Rescue 
service were discussed and there was consensus that the result would be a downgrading of Malvern Fire 
Service in order to reduce costs. Mr King proposed the parish council oppose any reduction to Malvern 
Fire Service, Mr Jones seconded and it was agreed unanimously.
10.
Dangerous parking around the turning to Kiln Lane


The chairman noted a recent conversation with a Kiln Lane resident regarding the danger caused by 
vehicles parking opposite and around the Kiln Lane turning. The ongoing problem of parking in Leigh 
Sinton generally was also discussed and it was agreed that the parish council should consult the Safer 
Roads Partnership for further advice. 

11. 
A.O.B

Mr King noted complaints about dust from the Kiln Lane building site during the period of dry weather.


There have been complaints about the state of the Memorial Garden, but a gardener has now been 
engaged to undertake general weeding and tidying.


Mr Porter requested that problems resulting from road closures be included on the agenda for the next 
meeting.

12. 
Date of next meeting:


Parish Council – Tuesday 25 July, 7:00pm, Leigh & Bransford Memorial Hall
Signed
   ..................................................


Date
.............................
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